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From the RE's Desk
I will not be serving as your Regional Executive in

1996. My work requires that I spend extended
periods of time on the mainland, and this has made
it impossible for me to deal with the day to day
business of our region. I have also been appointed
Deputy Executive Steward for our area, and as
such cannot be the Regional Executive. I know our
club can only benefit from the enthusiasm and
fresh ideas of new leadership, and I look forward to
working with the new RE to bring about a smooth
transition. My duties as Deputy' Executive

Steward, Chief Steward, and an occasional chance
to drive, will ensure that I remain active in the club.
It has been an honor and a pleasure to lead our
region, and I want to take this opportunity to thank
all of you that have helped to make our region a
success.

M.G. Lewis
Regional Executive

Hawaii Region, SCCA

Elections
It's that time of year again! We need candidates

to serve on the Board of Directors for 1996. All our
club officers are selected from those elected to the
Board. Here's your chance to work with some great
people and make a real contribution to our club.
Remember, the desier to contribute is the most
important qualification.

If you are willing run or would like to nominate
someone, please contact M.G. Lewis, 672-8255, or
Ed Kemper, 525-0330. Nominations will be
accepted through 20 December 1995.
Ballots will be mailed with the January

newsletter. Our club will only grow and prosper if
good people are willing to get involved.

Solo I
The first Solo I of the 1996 season will be held on

January 20 at Hawaii Raceway Park. To participate
your car must have a roll bar, competition seat
belts, a fire extinguisher, and passthe Solo I tech

inspection. Drivers must wear an SA rated helmet
and an approved competition fire suit including
socks and gloves. For more information, contact
Lindsey Akamu, 595-3595.

Competion Drivers School
On 20 January 1996 we will be conducting a

competition drivers school at Hawaii Raceway Park.
This school is mandatory fo anyone who wants .to
run in our wheel to wheel racing program. All cars
must be fully race prepared as defined in the SCCA
General Competition Rules. Drivers must be SCCA
members, have all required personal safety gear,

and have a current SCCAphysical examination.
This school requires some advance planning and

preparation on the part of the student, so do not
put it off. Inspection of the cars and personal gear,
and issuance of a Novice Logbook will all be
completed prior to the day of the school. Contact
M.G. Lewis, 672-8255, for more information.


